
ADULT SOCIAL CARE AND HEALTH SELECT COMMITTEE 
 
A meeting of Adult Social Care and Health Select Committee was held on Tuesday 19 
March 2024. 
 
Present: 
 

Cllr Marc Besford (Chair), Cllr Nathan Gale (Vice-Chair), Cllr Carol 
Clark, Cllr John Coulson, Cllr Ray Godwin, Cllr Lynn Hall, Cllr Susan 
Scott and Cllr Vanessa Sewell. 
 

Officers: 
 

Sarah Bowman-Abouna, Emma Champley, Rob Papworth (A,H&W); 
Kerry Anderson and Gary Woods (CS). 
 

Also in 
attendance: 
 

Emma Joyeux (North East and North Cumbria Integrated Care 
Board); Rebecca Denton-Smith and Fiona McEvoy (North Tees and 
Hartlepool NHS Foundation Trust) 
 

Apologies: 
 

Cllr Stefan Barnes. 
 

 
ASCH/58/23 Evacuation Procedure 

 
The evacuation procedure was noted. 
 

ASCH/59/23 Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no interests declared. 
 

ASCH/60/23 Minutes 
 
Consideration was given to the minutes from the Committee meeting held on 20 
February 2024. 
 
AGREED that the minutes of the meeting on 20 February 2024 be approved as a 
correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 

ASCH/61/23 North Tees and Hartlepool NHS Foundation Trust - Quality Account 2023-2024 
 
Representatives of North Tees and Hartlepool NHS Foundation Trust (NTHFT) were 
in attendance to provide their annual presentation to the Committee on the 
organisation’s Quality Account, a document which NHS Trusts had a duty to produce 
each year. 
 
Beginning with a reminder of NTHFTs four key principles (putting our population first, 
transforming our services, valuing people, and health and wellbeing), the NTHFT 
Associate Director of Nursing, Effectiveness and Clinical Standards, supported by the 
NTHFT Associate Director of Nursing, Clinical Safety and Deputy DIPC, outlined 
highlights and developments in relation to the Trust’s performance (aligned to some of 
its Quality Account priorities) over the course of 2023-2024 as follows: 
 
Patient Safety 
 
• Mortality Indicators: As of 1 April 2023, NTHFT no longer reported on the 
measure for in-hospital mortalities (Hospital Standardised Mortality Ratio (HSMR)) – 



however, this was included for information, with an increase in the January 2022 to 
December 2022 ratio compared to the December 2020 to November 2021 ratio.  In-
hospital deaths plus those up to 30 days post-acute Trust discharge (Summary level 
Hospital Mortality Indicator (SHMI)) had decreased in 2022-2023 compared to the 
same reporting period (September to August) in 2021-2022 – a positive development 
considering the established inequalities within the local population and the associated 
challenges these create.  As far as the SHMI measure was concerned, NTHFT 
continued to perform very well in comparison to other Trusts across the region and 
nationally.  Trust raw mortality (people dying in hospital) data remained reasonably 
consistent when compared to previous years. 
 
• Dementia: The number of patients admitted with a diagnosis of dementia / 
delirium was largely consistent between April 2023 and November 2023 (ranging 
between 301 and 334 per month), and broadly replicated monthly admissions for 
these conditions during the same reporting period for both 2021-2022 and 2022-2023.  
However, there had been a large drop in December 2023 (174), something the Trust 
was in the process of investigating. 
 
• Infection Control: Within the context of a challenging national outlook around 
Clostridium difficile (C Difficile), both of the Trust’s measures for this infection type had 
increased in 2023-2024 compared to the same reporting period (April to December) in 
2022-2023 – cases detected in the hospital two or more days after admission 
(Hospital onset healthcare associated (HOHA)) had gone up by 11; cases that 
occurred in the community, or within two days of admission, when the patient had 
been an inpatient in the Trust reporting the case in the previous four weeks 
(Community onset healthcare associated (COHA)) was up by 5.  Both measures were 
over the NTHFT threshold. 
 
There was a mixed picture regarding cases of other healthcare-associated infections 
during 2023-2024 compared with the same reporting period (April to December) for 
2022-2023.  Methicillin-Resistant Staphylococcus Aureus (MRSA) (up from 1 to 2), 
Methicillin-Sensitive Staphylococcus Aureus (MSSA) (up from 29 to 37) and 
Escherichia coli (E.coli) (up from 63 to 68) cases had all increased during 2023-2024.  
However, cases of Klebsiella species (Kleb sp) bacteraemia (down from 20 to 18), 
Pseudomonas aeruginosa (Ps a) bacteraemia (down from 12 to 8) and catheter-
associated urinary tract infections (CAUTI) (down from 165 to 139) had reduced. 
 
Working against the backdrop of a general rise in the prevalence of infections within 
hospitals across the North East and North Cumbria Integrated Care Board (NENC 
ICB) footprint, assurance was given that NTHFT colleagues were attempting to reduce 
these incidents (e.g. skin cleansing to prevent MSSA), with work being undertaken on 
a regional basis to better understand potential links between infections and deprivation 
(e.g. underlying health issues, poor general health / hygiene).  The decrease in CAUTI 
cases was encouraging given the similar level of catheters being used – that said, the 
Trust was trying to avoid the use of catheters in the first place where possible. 
 
Given the increase in C Difficile cases, the Committee asked if the Trust had 
undertaken a deep cleanse of wards at any point.  NTHFT officers stated that, despite 
space being at a premium, the difficulties in decanting patients and equipment to other 
parts of a hospital, and the priority given to clinical need / demand, deep cleans had 
been completed and there were plans in place for those areas yet to be attended to. 
 



• 2023-2024 Flu Cases: Incidences of flu within the Trust had seen a marked 
decrease during 2023-2024 compared to 2022-2023.  There had been two recent 
outbreaks which the Trust had managed to contain – as such, only small numbers of 
individuals were affected.  Staff flu vaccine uptake was around 50% – given the events 
of the last few years, a possible sense of vaccine fatigue may explain this low rate. 
 
Referencing the staff vaccination rate, Members felt that many people would have lost 
faith in directions / guidance from official authorities following high-profile stories in the 
national media.  It was also noted that the SBC Executive Scrutiny Committee had 
enquired about the level of Council staff vaccine rates (numbers as well as 
percentages) at a recent meeting. 
 
Effectiveness of Care 
 
• Accessibility: A number of developments and improvements had been made as 
part of NTHFTs commitment to ensuring the accessible information standard was met, 
headlined by the launch of the Trust’s updated website during 2023 which allowed 
users to make webpages more accessible.  Other elements included the continuation 
of best practice training for when staff work with an interpreter, regular meetings of 
Accessibility Champions to receive training to support patients (volunteer services 
were crucial here), Patient and Carer Experience Council (PCEC) meetings dedicating 
time to the sharing of good practice / examples of reasonable adjustments in order to 
meet the accessibility needs of patients, and the identification of priority remedial work 
from the previously completed Disability Discrimination Act (DDA) access audit on the 
Trust’s hospital sites. 
 
Reference was also made to PLACE (patient-led assessment of the care environment) 
audits, the completion of the complaint process review to ensure equal access when 
raising a concern, complaint or providing feedback, and the appointment of a Co-
Production and Lived Experience Lead whose remit was to increase shared decision-
making, equality, diversity, reciprocity, patient and carer involvement, and 
accessibility. 
 
Members commended the new website though drew attention to several out-of-date 
policies which were still showing.  NTHFT officers stated that the Trust had a Quality 
Assurance Council which reviewed published policies – this observation would be 
raised with the group following the meeting. 
 
• Violent Incidents: The total number of recorded violent incidents at NTHFT 
during 2023-2024 (401) had decreased when compared to the same reporting period 
(April to December) in 2022-2023 (460).  However, whilst there had been a reduction 
in cases of abuse of staff by patients (down from 405 to 323), the number of incidents 
involving abuse of staff by another person increased (up from 55 to 78). 
 
Categorisation of each violent incident showed significant increases (possibly as a 
result of better reporting mechanisms) in the ‘need for use of control and restraint with 
patient’ (up from 21 to 78), ‘disruptive, aggressive behaviour – other’ (up from 42 to 
71), ‘inappropriate behaviour and / or personal comments’ (up from 18 to 28), and 
‘physical abuse, assault of violence – malicious’ (up from 7 to 25).  The number of 
incidents labelled ‘sexual’ had also gone up from 0 to 5.  On a more positive note, 
there had been significant decreases in cases of ‘verbal abuse or disruption’ (down 
from 219 to 114), ‘physical abuse, assault or violence – unintentional’ (down from 105 
to 58), and ‘concerns to do with personal safety’ (down from 40 to 12). 



 
Members once again expressed alarm at the number of violent incidents towards staff, 
something which may, in part, explain the increased need for the use of control and 
restraint with a patient.  NTHFT officers highlighted the work with Tees, Esk and Wear 
Valleys NHS Foundation Trust (TEWV) around a softer-touch approach with regards 
restraint, and also noted security presence in the Accident and Emergency (A&E) 
department to support staff, particularly during evenings. 
 
Patient Experience 
 
• Friends and Family Test (FFT): April 2023 to December 2023 data from the 
FFT (received via both text and paper-based routes) continued to show a high level of 
satisfaction with NTHFT provision, with over 92% of respondents rating it either ‘very 
good’ or ‘good’. 
 
Conscious of the Trust’s last published CQC report which focused on children / young 
people and maternity services, the Committee requested that the FFT results be 
broken down per NTHFT department and circulated.  Members also asked about the 
latest results from the NTHFT staff survey as they were the backbone of the 
organisation and, alongside patients, shaped the delivery of services.  Officers 
confirmed that the Trust was in the process of collecting feedback from the latest 
survey and could make this available if required. 
 
• Complaints: The number of complaints received and dealt with at ‘Stage 1 – 
Informal’ had decreased in 2023-2024 compared to the same reporting period (April to 
December) in 2022-2023 (down 122: from 1,161 to 1,039), as did those which 
escalated to ‘Stage 3 – Formal Response Letter’ (down 21: from 82 to 61).  However, 
the number of complaints reaching ‘Stage 2 – Formal (meeting)’ increased (up 18: 
from 68 to 86).  The total number of complaints received in 2023-2024 (1,186) for this 
reporting period had gone down compared to 2022-2023 (1,311) and had returned to 
a level seen in 2021-2022 when 1,158 were received.  NTHFT continued to work hard 
to reduce the requirement for formal response letters (Stage 3) and had found that 
outcomes tended to be better when informal face-to-face meetings were offered 
(where appropriate). 
 
Analysis of the categorised complaint types showed a fall in the number of recorded 
cases of ‘attitude of staff’, though this remained the highest subject of complaints.  
‘Delays to diagnosis’ complaints had risen in the first three-quarters of 2023-2024 and 
were now the second highest complaint type, with ‘communication – verbal’ rising to 
third.  It was felt that these results may reflect the ongoing impact of COVID-related 
backlogs as well as staff strikes. 
 
Responding to Member concerns about potential staff perceptions of being 
overworked / underpaid, NTHFT officers acknowledged the stresses involved in 
providing good quality care within the context of high demand.  The Trust tried to 
support staff in carrying out their duties and also set expectations around conduct – 
however, in some cases, complaints about staff attitude could merely involve a 
difference of opinion between professional and patient. 
 
In answer to a query on the number of complaints (53) about discharge arrangements, 
the Committee heard that NTHFT was nationally recognised for its strong performance 
around discharge and its low level of handover delays – this did mean that NTHFT 
picked up cases from neighbouring Trusts who were experiencing challenges in these 



areas (further information could be provided around this if required).  The ongoing 
Urgent Care tender was also noted, with efforts being made to ensure similar 
arrangements were in place across the Tees Valley which would ultimately benefit all 
areas. 
 
• Compliments: There had been a significant rise in the number of compliments 
received by the Trust – 4,514 in 2023-2024 compared to 3,411 in 2022-2023 (April to 
December).  NTHFT Team Support Workers (TSWs) were being used to ensure these 
were collected and relayed to individual services for recognition, with staff-to-staff 
compliments now also collected to further aid the wellbeing and morale of the 
workforce. 
 
This year’s presentation included a specific section on maternity which highlighted 
national safer care recommendations, the maternity and neonatal three-year delivery 
plan, and NTHFT developments involving community midwifery services, the Trust’s 
Maternity and Neonatal Voice Partnership, and specific areas of good practice (one of 
which (QI and research) the maternity service was a high implementer of, with a Trust 
Nurse recognised nationally for their work in this field).  The new NTHFT Associate 
Director of Midwifery post had made a significant impact on the planning and delivery 
of services, and whilst there were currently some vacancies within the Trust’s 
maternity structure, it was expected that workforce capacity would be in a stronger 
position come April 2024. 
 
Set within the context of the Trust’s approach to quality and its existing strategic plan 
(Improving Together: Patient Quality Strategy 2023-2026), the NTHFT Quality 
Improvement Priorities 2024-2025 were outlined.  Areas highlighted included the 
Trust’s intention to publish and implement its Patient Safety Event Response Plan 
(PSERP) which incorporates four key priorities aligned to safety and culture learning, 
and ongoing dialogue with the NENC ICB regarding future arrangements involving the 
Commissioning for Quality and Innovation (CQUIN) framework.  Members commented 
on the apparent absence of a priority around the retention of staff (a well-documented 
issue which impacted on the provision of quality care), as well as previous criticism 
that the Trust had too many plans.  Regarding this latter point, the Committee heard 
that a lot of work had gone into reviewing NTHFT governance structures 
(strengthening the ‘ward to Board’ ethos), with an assurance framework which linked 
risks to strategic objectives. 
 
The presentation concluded with the Quality Account timeline for 2023-2024, and 
Members were informed that the Trust’s draft document would be circulated in May 
2024.  The Committee’s third-party statement would need to be submitted by the end 
of May 2024 for inclusion in the final NTHFT Quality Account document (which had to 
be published by 30 June 2024). 
 
In other matters, the Committee highlighted the location of the Trust’s respiratory / 
lung health unit (being a significant distance away from the main reception area) and 
the poor state of the toilet / handbasin area.  NTHFT officers agreed to check the 
current situation regarding the latter, though gave assurance that the former was 
being addressed as part of discussions on potential alternative entry points.  
Improvements had been made to communications for these patients in terms of clarity 
around access / support, though. 
 
Finally, with regards the ‘Patient Quality’ dashboard example provided within the 
‘Strategic Plan’ section, it was queried if NTHFT recorded whether a patient had a 



particular condition (e.g. autism) and then measured outcomes against the care 
provided.  Officers present stated that the Trust’s Vulnerability Team may be better 
placed to respond to this. 
 
AGREED that: 
 
1) The update on performance and development of the North Tees and Hartlepool 
NHS Foundation Trust Quality Account be noted, and the requests for further 
information be submitted by the Trust. 
 
2) A statement of assurance be prepared and submitted to the Trust, with final 
approval delegated to the Chair and Vice-Chair. 
 

ASCH/62/23 Monitoring the Impact of Previously Agreed Recommendations - Care at Home 
 
Consideration was given to the assessments of progress on the implementation of the 
recommendations from the Committee’s previously completed review of Care at 
Home. 
 
This was the first progress update following the Committee’s agreement of the Action 
Plan in February 2023, with all approved actions for recommendations 1, 3, 8, 9, 14 
and 15 marked as ‘fully achieved’.  Some actions (the responsibility of the Stockton-
on-Tees Borough Council (SBC) Quality and Compliance Team) relating to 
recommendations 4, 5, 6 and 12 were recorded as ‘on-track’ as further evidence of 
implementation as part of the quality assurance process was required before these 
could be considered complete (officers noted that Care at Home providers were very 
much on board with these actions, though).  Developments in relation to the following 
were then recorded: 
 
• Recommendation 2 (A regular feature is included within Stockton News 
regarding the local Care at Home sector (i.e. good news story, staffing opportunities, 
etc.): Whilst two Care at Home stories had been showcased in Stockton News since 
the Committee’s review was completed, officers acknowledged there was more to do 
in terms of communicating developments about the sector, particularly as providers 
move into new contracting arrangements later in 2024. 
 
• Recommendation 7 (SBC, in conjunction with local providers, continues in its 
efforts to raise the profile of the care sector within the Borough. To boost the status of 
care workers and give reassurance to those individuals / families seeking support, this 
should include lobbying for Care at Home staff to be regulated through a national 
register (e.g. inclusion within the Health and Care Professions Council) and 
investigating the feasibility of a local register): The concept of Care at Home staff 
being regulated through the introduction of a national register would be raised at a 
forthcoming Association of Directors of Adult Social Services (ADASS) meeting. 
 
• Recommendation 10 (The use of 15-minute welfare calls is minimised and used 
only when appropriate as part of a wider package of care): 10 people were currently 
on the tele-assist programme which had been developed to complement / proxy 
support for people accessing welfare calls, with work undertaken via SBC OneCall 
around training and education.  Initial feedback from service-users was very positive, 
though further monitoring was required, with welfare calls being reviewed as part of 
the transfer to the new contracting arrangements. 
 



• Recommendation 11 (SBC continue to explore and deploy other options to 
support welfare, including tele-assist and technology): Two of the monthly 
engagement sessions with Care at Home providers had focused on assistive 
technology, with options showcased and referrals into SBC OneCall subsequently 
received from providers – continuing to proactively explore and highlight available 
technology was key as this can add significant value to the sector (as an enabler of, 
not a replacement for, good quality care).  Training had been undertaken on the 
Virtual Home concept, with SBC expected to go beyond the North East ADASS 
request for all Local Authorities to train 100 staff members during 2024-2025. 
 
• Recommendation 12 (Consideration be given to standardised questions for 
providers to issue to their clients in order to evaluate quality and performance, and for 
responses to be submitted to SBC as contract managers): Consistency of feedback 
from people accessing the service had been included in the new framework under 
appendix 2 (voice of the person) which was a newly developed requirement for 
contracted providers.  Further discussions at one of the Provider Forum meetings (in 
advance of the tender) were required around how this would work once it was 
implemented. 
 
• Recommendation 13 (SBC varies the Call Scheduling and Monitoring element 
of the specification for a Care at Home and Domestic Support Service to ensure local 
providers offer (and issue where requested) non-electronic logbooks to document 
visits to an individual’s home, and that this option is reflected within their service-user 
information packs): The Care at Home Framework Agreement was due to expire at 
the end of September 2023 and a variation to this had been put to providers in 
December 2022 covering other items.  In view of that recent variation at the time of 
this Committee recommendation, and that this was covered within the current 
specification, it was decided to ensure that this was tightened up within the new 
contract due to commence in October 2023.  However, due to unforeseen provider 
failure in March 2023, it was deemed in the best interests of the market to take up an 
optional extension and minimise any further changes to the specification.  This 
recommendation would therefore be included in the new contract commencing in 
October 2024. 
 
• Recommendation 15 (Regarding the national ‘fair cost of care’ exercise: b) SBC 
reviews the balance of costs it pays both care home and Care at Home providers to 
ensure this remains a fair allocation in light of ever-changing demand): Agreed fee 
uplifts for Care at Home providers for both the 2023-2024 (8.89%, plus an in-year 
uplift of a further 5.7% from November 2023 following the provision of additional 
funding to Local Authorities in summer 2023) and 2024-2025 (15.6% for ‘standard’ 
providers against April 2023 rates; 8.61% for all other Care at Home providers) 
financial years. 
 
The Committee thanked officers for an excellent and very comprehensive update 
which was well evidenced.  Members were particularly pleased by the number of 
positive developments which had seemingly emerged from the Committee’s 
recommendations and the subsequent associated actions. 
 
With regards recommendation 3 (SBC / Care at Home providers consider existing, 
and potentially new, mechanisms to engage with local colleges / schools to promote 
opportunities to work in the care sector), the Committee asked how many people were 
currently doing the stated Stockton Riverside College Health and Social Care courses, 
how many had registered on these courses following attendance at an Employment 



and Training Hub recruitment event, and how many places were available on these 
courses in total.  Officers stated that details could be provided after the meeting. 
 
Referencing one of the actions under recommendation 12 (review specification for 
2024-2029 Care at Home contract to ensure there are relevant obligations for 
feedback from people accessing support and their families), the Committee queried if 
the standardised questionnaire to obtain feedback from people using the service and 
their families / informal carers had already been circulated to providers (the 
presumption being that this had happened given it was seemingly co-produced) – 
officers confirmed this had been done. 
 
AGREED that: 
 
1) the Care at Home progress update be noted and the stated assessments for 
progress be agreed. 
 
2) further information be provided in relation to Stockton Riverside College Health 
and Social Care course uptake / capacity. 
 

ASCH/63/23 Scrutiny Review of Access to GPs and Primary Medical Care 
 
The fifth (and final) evidence-gathering session for the Committee’s review of Access 
to GPs and Primary Medical Care focused on patient / public views which had been 
gathered in relation to the Borough’s general practices. 
 
In order to address several of the review’s key lines of enquiry that involved 
ascertaining the experiences of the local population when contacting / accessing 
general practices, a number of organisations / entities had been approached including: 
 
• Care Quality Commission (CQC): The CQC had been asked to provide a 
summary of compliments and complaints received in relation to Stockton-on-Tees 
general practices since the start of 2023.  To date, no information had been received. 
 
• North East and North Cumbria Integrated Care Board (NENC ICB): A request 
was made to the NENC ICB Primary Care Complaints Team for details of any recent 
issues raised in relation to Stockton-on-Tees general practices.  To date, no 
information had been received. 
 
• Healthwatch Stockton-on-Tees: The Healthwatch South Tees ‘Top Tips for 
Accessing Your GP Practice’ guide referenced during the Committee’s October 2023 
meeting was shared for information.  Responses collected between February 2022 
and February 2024 via Healthwatch Stockton-on-Tees’ ‘Share your views’ platform 
were then considered, with familiar themes around long call-waiting times, a lack of 
appointments (particularly face-to-face), and difficulties in using technology 
(introduced to facilitate improved access) all highlighted.  Other issues were also 
raised in relation to practice registration, problems with reception staff, and limited 
transport options, though several positive comments regarding local practices were 
also evident. 
 
• GP Patient Survey 2023: A reminder of the summarised results from the latest 
national GP patient survey (initially relayed at the first evidence-gathering session in 
October 2023) was included – this incorporated national, Tees Valley and Stockton-
on-Tees comparisons, as well as data broken down for each of the Borough’s general 



practices, for selected access- / patient satisfaction-related questions.  It was noted 
that the 2024 survey results would be published around July / August 2024. 
 
• Patient Participation Groups (PPGs): Further to the request / collection of the 
existing patient / public feedback above, the Committee also issued its own survey to 
each of the 21 local practices’ PPGs.  11 completed surveys had been returned 
(covering a total of 10 practices) with responses colour-coded to indicate which 
Primary Care Network (PCN) the PPG was aligned to.  It was noted that some surveys 
appeared to have been sent on behalf of a PPG, whereas others were individual views 
from a member of a PPG. 
 
Similar to the Healthwatch Stockton-on-Tees ‘Share your views’ feedback, identifiable 
themes in relation to GP access included shortages of / challenges in getting 
appointments, delays in getting telephone calls answered, and technology challenges 
for patients (particularly older people).  That said, PPGs had appeared to positively 
influence the development of practices’ telephone systems and improvements in 
communications / website / signposting.  Encouragingly, the large majority of 
respondents felt that their PPG was listened to by their practice. 
 
When analysing responses to the question on how best practices could improve 
access to GP services, it was evident from the wide range of suggestions that each 
practice was experiencing different challenges – this confirmed the fact that practices 
were individual businesses which faced a variety of issues based on numerous 
system-wide and localised factors. 
 
Reflecting on this latter point, the Committee questioned if Practice Managers shared / 
had the opportunity to share good practice.  The NENC ICB representative in 
attendance confirmed that such mechanisms did exist, though the ICB (despite 
offering) did not tend to be present during these exchanges. 
 
AGREED that patient / public feedback in relation to the Borough’s general practices 
be noted. 
 

ASCH/64/23 Chair's Update and Select Committee Work Programmes 2023-2024 & 2024-2025 
 
Chair’s Update 
 
The Chair noted the following: 
 
• Tees Valley Joint Health Scrutiny Committee: The latest meeting, and final one 
of the current municipal year, took place last week (15 March 2024) and considered a 
North East and North Cumbria Integrated Care Board (NENC ICB) update on the 
organisation’s recent restructure, and Quality Account presentations from both Tees, 
Esk and Wear Valleys NHS Foundation Trust (TEWV) and North East Ambulance 
Service NHS Foundation Trust (NEAS).  Support and chairing responsibilities for 
2024-2025 would move to Hartlepool Borough Council as part of the agreed rotational 
arrangements. 
 
• Care Quality Commission (CQC): The Chair had recently met with the local 
CQC Operations Manager to discuss future engagement between the Committee and 
the regulator.  A named CQC lead for the Borough had since been identified and an 
informal meeting with this officer would be arranged in the near future. 
 



• Tees, Esk and Wear Valleys NHS Foundation Trust (TEWV): Further to the 
request made at the last Committee meeting in February 2024, the TEWV Lead 
Governor had been approached to attend a future meeting to respond to the latest 
CQC report on the Trust from a Governor perspective.  Confirmation of attendance 
was still awaited. 
 
Work Programmes 2023-2024 & 2024-2025 
 
Consideration was given to the Committee’s current work programme (2023-2024), as 
well as the initial work programme for the next municipal year (2024-2025).  The next 
meeting was due to take place on 16 April 2024 and would involve both a formal and 
informal element – the latter being used for a ‘summary of evidence / draft 
recommendations’ session in relation to the ongoing review of Access to GPs and 
Primary Medical Care. 
 
AGREED that the Chair’s Update and Adult Social Care and Health Select Committee 
Work Programmes 2023-2024 and 2024-2025 be noted. 
 


